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REPORT ON: ORGAN DONATION DAY 

 

 Department of Fundamentals of Nursing 

 & Medical-Surgical Nursing  

In Collaboration With: Primary Health Centre, Nashirabad 

Venue: Nashirabad PHC 

Date & Time: 14th August, 10:00 AM 

 

The Departments of Fundamentals of Nursing & Medical Surgical Nursing in 
collaboration with Primary Health Centre, Nashirabad, successfully organized 
an Organ Donation Awareness Rally on 14th August at 10:00 AM. 

The event aimed to spread awareness among the local community about the 
significance of organ donation, its life-saving potential, and the myths 
surrounding it. The rally began at the PHC premises and covered key areas of 
Nashirabad village, engaging residents and distributing informational 
pamphlets. 

The program was conducted in the gracious presence of Medical Officer Dr. 
Karishma Jain, who inaugurated the rally and addressed the participants. She 
highlighted the importance of pledging for organ donation and clarified the 
medical, legal, and ethical aspects associated with it. 

Students and faculty members actively participated, carrying banners and 
placards with powerful slogans advocating organ donation. PHC medical staff 
and local health workers joined hands with the participants, enhancing the 
credibility and reach of the message. 

The rally was successfully coordinated under the guidance of Prof. Piyush 
Wagh, HOD, Fundamentals of Nursing, whose leadership and motivation 
inspired students to actively contribute to the noble cause. Members including 
Omkar Murudkar, Suraj Khawate, Nilesh Shirsat, Abhijeet Rathod, Sakshi 
Dongre, Preshit Gaikwad, and Sanskriti Sule played an instrumental role in 
organizing and executing the event. 



The event created a strong impact on the villagers, many of whom came 
forward with queries about the organ donation process. The interactive 
discussions between community members and healthcare professionals helped 
in breaking misconceptions and building trust. Local leaders and volunteers also 
expressed their support, promising to further spread the message within the 
community. 

Students showcased their creativity through catchy slogans, songs, and skits 
during the rally, making the campaign more engaging. The distribution of 
pamphlets in the local language ensured that the information reached people of 
all age groups. The collaboration between the nursing departments and PHC 
was appreciated as a model of academic-community partnership. 

Faculty members emphasized that such initiatives not only raise awareness but 
also instill social responsibility among students. The rally served as a reminder 
that organ donation is a noble act that can give a second chance at life to many. 
Media coverage of the event helped extend its reach beyond the village, 
encouraging nearby communities as well. 

The rally concluded with a group pledge for organ donation, followed by a 
heartfelt vote of thanks to all contributors and participants. Overall, the rally 
successfully fulfilled its objective of promoting organ donation awareness and 
inspired many to take the pledge for this life-saving cause. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 


